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October 2, 2020 

Executive Director Earl Taylor  Filed electronically in docket office on 10/2/2020 
c/o Sharla Dillon  
Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

Re:  Google Fiber Tennessee, LLC (Docket No. 14-00145) 
Notice to Terminate Franchise 

Dear Mr. Taylor: 

On February 9, 2015, the Tennessee Public Utility Commission (“PUC”) issued a certificate of 
franchise authority to Google Fiber to provide video services to consumers in Metropolitan Nashville and 
Davidson County (“Metro Nashville”). Since then, Google Fiber has been actively building out its network 
and providing services in Metro Nashville. On September 22, 2020, Google Fiber entered into a local 
franchise with the government of Metro Nashville to provide fiber optic communications services to 
consumers in Metro Nashville. 

Pursuant to T.C.A. § 47-59-305(h), Google Fiber provides notice that it intends to terminate its 
state franchise effective November 1, 2020. Google Fiber is simultaneously delivering a copy of this 
notice to Metro Nashville as required by T.C.A. § 47-59-305(h) and T.C.A. § 47-5-317. Google Fiber has 
provided all existing customers with ninety days’ prior written notice of its plan to terminate video services 
under the state franchise.  

If you have any questions concerning this notice, please do not hesitate to contact Google Fiber. 
Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Yuxi Tian 
Associate Corporate Counsel 

cc: Mayor John Cooper 
Metropolitan Government of Nashville 

and Davidson County 
100 Metro Courthouse 
Nashville, Tennessee 37201 

Theresa M. Costonis 
Department of Law 
Metro Courthouse, Suite 108 
P.O. Box 196300 
Nashville, Tennessee 37219-6300 
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